
    

    

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 P 303.866.3567 F 303.832.8106   http://mining.state.co.us 

Jared S. Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

 

 

 

 

  

   

November 30, 2020 

 

Harry Covey  

479 CR 83  

Boulder, CO 80302 

 

Re: [REVISED] Notice of Completeness / Notice of Board Hearing for a Request for 2nd Five-Year 

Period of Temporary Cessation (TC-02), Phil Sheridan Lode, Permit No. M-1988-081 

 

Mr. Covey: 

 

On November 20, 2020, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) considered your 

request for a 2nd five-year period of Temporary Cessation (TC-02) to be complete for filing purposes.  

 

To be clear, the Division has made no determination regarding the approval or denial of your request. 

The Notice of Temporary Cessation will be placed on the regular agenda for the January 20-21, 2021 

Mined Land Reclamation Board meeting. During that meeting, the Board will consider whether or not to 

accept the Notice of Temporary Cessation. 

 

Due to the impacts of the COVID-19 virus on availability of State facilities and Division resources, this 

notice is also to inform you that your matter scheduled for the January 20-21, 2021 meeting will be 

heard via a ZOOM video conference or by telephone. The meeting will start promptly at 9:00 a.m. on 

January 20, 2021. Please sign in or call at 9:00 a.m. Details regarding the call in number and ZOOM 

meeting ID and password will be sent to you under separate cover. 

 

If you have any questions, you may contact me by telephone at 303-866-3567, ext. 8129, or by email at 

amy.eschberger@state.co.us.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Amy Eschberger 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Cc: Janice A. Wheeler, POA for Harry Covey 

 Michael Cunningham, DRMS  

 Russ Means, DRMS 

 Jeff Fugate, DRMS Minerals AGO 
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